
Upcoming
Important Dates

November 24:
  Career Connections

November 25:
  Thanksgiving Break Begins

December 1:
  Students return from Thanksgiving 
  Break

December 9:
  PTO Meeting at 4:30

December 10:
  Yearbook Pictures (tentative) 

December 22:
  Last day before break. Report cards
  sent home with students. 

  

A few parent reminders:
1.) If your child is out sick, please let 
us know. Either call the building or 
complete this form online. You do 
not need to do both.

2.) When bringing your child to 
school, have your child ready to 
exit the vehicle-coat and mask on! 
This helps keep the line moving. 

3.) The COVID Dashboard provides 
current, confirmed, positive cases 
of staff and students in the BWLS 
district.  This information can be 
found on our district website. 

BWLS COVID-19 Dashboard

Quote of the 
Week: 

“There is no better 
feeling than 

prospering in the 
face of adversity.” 

             -Brian Kight

November 13,  2020

Gifted Services for 2020-2021
Big Walnut will continue to provide 
gifted services in grades 3-4 for the 
2020-2021 school year. However, our 
format for providing services to third 
and fourth graders has changed. All third 
and fourth grade students identified as 
gifted will receive gifted services from 
their regular classroom teacher. Our 
gifted coordinator, Katie Yeager, will be 
providing professional development to 
any teacher providing gifted services, 
per Ohio Department of Education 
guidelines. While this format for 
providing services has changed from last 
year, we will continue our focus of a 
personalized, engaging experience for 
our gifted students, as well as all learners 
who are part of our in-person learning 
and virtual learning program. Students 
identified as gifted and receiving gifted 
services will continue to receive an 
annual Written Education Plan to 
outline their goals and services for this 
school year. If you have any questions 
about addressing your student’s gifted 
needs, please contact Katie Yeager at 
katieyeager@bwls.net. 

School Expenses
* School Fees $55.00/year

* Full Day Kindergarten Tuition:  
$200/month

* Preschool Tuition:  $180/month
Please pay online at:

www.payschoolscentral.com

Are you looking for a way that you can 
make a positive impact in Big Walnut 
Schools?  The district is in high need of 
substitute custodians and bus drivers.  If 
interested, please visit the job postings at 
www.bwls.net/EmploymentOpportuniti
es.aspx.
Training will be provided to all 
substitutes - potential drivers will receive 
all training necessary to meet licensing 
requirements for drivers.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Ron 
McClure at 740-965-8967.

Students will have the 
following lunch options 
daily:
1st Choice-Rotates Daily 
2nd Choice-PB&J 
Uncrustable
3rd Choice-Munchable 
w/ yogurt
4th Choice-Chicken 
Tenders
Students will also have a 
fruit and vegetable 
choices daily.

Schoology Questions???
Click link above. 

Big Walnut Schools are committed to seeking out our military connected families and 
assisting those families as needed. Should an immediate family member currently be 
serving in the military, please let us know.  Please complete the Military Connected 
Student Information Form. 

We have several events each year to bring our military connected families together.  
Please check our district website and weekly newsletters for additional information on 
those events.

Care. Grow. Connect.

Are you looking for a way 
that you can make a positive 
impact in Big Walnut 
Schools?  The district is in 
need of substitute 
custodians, food service 
workers, and bus drivers.  If 
interested, please visit our 
Job Opportunities page to 
apply.
 
Training will be provided to 
all substitutes - potential 
drivers will receive all 
training necessary to meet 
licensing requirements for 
drivers.  If you have any 
questions, please contact 
Ron McClure at 
740-965-8967.

Attention parents of IEP students:

Big Walnut parents have been selected to participate in the Ohio Department of 
Education's Special Education Family Survey.  Parents of all IEP students are asked 
to complete a short survey that should take about 10 minutes.  
Here is a link to the survey
Special Education Family Survey  

Due to the pandemic and 
maintaining as much spacing as 
possible on our buses each day, 
students are required to ride their 
scheduled bus to and from school at 
all times. Changes to a student's bus 
schedule so that they can ride home 
with a friend or relative are not 
permitted. If your child's place of 
residence changes, please contact 
the school to ensure proper 
changes of their bus schedule.

Dear Souders Families and Friends:

Our students are growing (ok-have grown) tired of wearing their 
masks. I get it. We get it. I don’t love wearing a mask either, but my 
top priority is keeping the students and staff safe. Please continue to 
reinforce that message at home. 

Also reusable masks should be washed daily. We have extra 
disposable masks for students to use if unable to provide a clean 
mask. Just let us know and we will make sure your child has a mask.

Thanks for your continued support and understanding. 

Mr. Cox

Our kindergartners are enjoying the 
beautiful weather and taking some 
learning outside!  We are practicing 
sight words, learning all about 3D 
shapes, drawing shapes, and getting 
creative with the shapes we see 
outside!  
This week we spent time learning 
about and celebrating Veterans day, 
too!  

So stay strategic. Prepare now to face 
problems decisively and confidently. 
There is no better feeling than 
prospering in the face of adversity. 
There is no skill more necessary and 
valuable to leading a deserving life.

A special message from the art teacher:

Over the weekend, you will probably receive an email from Artsonia. This was not spam. In fact, this is an 
exciting new adventure for our Souders artists! Artsonia is the World's Largest Student Art Museum. Yet it's so 
much more than that! It's a free, safe, educational program designed to connect parents and families with their 
child's creative activities at school. 

There are many benefits of the program. First, it helps develop students' pride and self-esteem. Secondly, you 
can invite family and friends to join your child's official "Fan Club" so they can receive notification when new artwork is posted. After the 
student artwork is published online, parents and family may purchase keepsakes (just in time for the holidays!) 
from the museum with the child’s artwork imprinted on it. 20% of the revenue is donated back to our art 
program. And that's just to name a few benefits!

This is a great opportunity for our young artists. Simply follow the instructions in the email to grant permission 
in creating your child's digital portfolio. I also encourage you to check out the website at Artsonia.com. Please 
don't hesitate to reach out if you have any other questions or concerns. 

Thank you,
Miss Sabine Hahn/Sabinehahn@bwls.net

Some of the most important things to performance, 

like attitude, will never be measurable. They can 

only be felt and experienced. That doesn’t make 

them intangible. It makes them tangible in a 

different, but no less valuable, way.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeJze5JCUwG5pKXFlOeqgKZdJudwquK7XvAtQFZRGHrdOXUmQ/viewform
https://www.bwls.net/BWLSCOVID-19DASHBOARD.aspx
mailto:katieyeager@bwls.net
https://impactflow.com/event/presented-by-big-walnut-local-schools-10294
http://www.bwls.net/EmploymentOpportunities.aspx
http://www.bwls.net/EmploymentOpportunities.aspx
http://www.bwls.net/Schoology.aspx
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScaY2TkPbyGWIifKv668QyvmxyZN0yEwyKENlMQn2P_hvLNTQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScaY2TkPbyGWIifKv668QyvmxyZN0yEwyKENlMQn2P_hvLNTQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
http://www.bwls.net/EmploymentOpportunities.aspx
https://www.bwls.net/Downloads/Special%20Education%20Family%20Survey%20Invitation.pdf
https://www.dailydiscipline.com/e2t/tc/VWZGRZ7jnWrSN7VrbTLRJg2RW8BHpjy4hYYgsM3ZwQ77m48DV5X_Kf7CgBhDW4WykXG510S-6W5CnJ3Z1Rhw6cVNknqQ8YZs7JW5D55xP1q7GpYW7-9HQ78X2SqNW4RqH3V6rpz0vN82rpdXBFJG4N4xb6Msb9VnVW1JCc1j8mV9kPW4MHHdd6b6X90W1f1hd91FS04tW3BRfGW27T_CjVW-lg67_qjJHW3y3rnN79TtypW1JL48D6_DyhpN1ww8N0j68VXW5wH9fG3r2gj7N8K81W6nBQXBW1ZhZMK4fX2p4W6vTNmq54wXTDW4l1FgB5jp5Q1VDxf1D6fSlCfW4H_9S879mGm0W5R6ZKB3XH2hNW65xLmT7hlTMgW5T4Nn91KHKl2W8k-Gr-6Drm3WN79fSGxx-lkwW7_5W799c7YnnW8qLPtn6vrjhhW5fZG4881YzG5W92dJ55760364W53hWC1800CbpW5_k4JH6w8vdgW8h-t9d915TKmVLR5P48Xbkv-W3p_tkC4W-pPtW8W7ky239X0hjW1-KNql2RrmVnVfYzdm7NKNDfW4dMTnx2rTcJNW6HBBtZ36-HMgW3dbQZS26DkckW7Fddyg1zSH1wW5pNLpl3njzjKW251Sv07k2gSTW4T3XTC90Pn9CW5thDFf1CH6YRW5MBf132x9StqW3xHz8w4jBsxb339-1
https://www.dailydiscipline.com/e2t/tc/VWZGRZ7jnWrSN7VrbTLRJg2RW8BHpjy4hYYgsM3ZwQ77m48DV5X_Kf7CgBhDW4WykXG510S-6W5CnJ3Z1Rhw6cVNknqQ8YZs7JW5D55xP1q7GpYW7-9HQ78X2SqNW4RqH3V6rpz0vN82rpdXBFJG4N4xb6Msb9VnVW1JCc1j8mV9kPW4MHHdd6b6X90W1f1hd91FS04tW3BRfGW27T_CjVW-lg67_qjJHW3y3rnN79TtypW1JL48D6_DyhpN1ww8N0j68VXW5wH9fG3r2gj7N8K81W6nBQXBW1ZhZMK4fX2p4W6vTNmq54wXTDW4l1FgB5jp5Q1VDxf1D6fSlCfW4H_9S879mGm0W5R6ZKB3XH2hNW65xLmT7hlTMgW5T4Nn91KHKl2W8k-Gr-6Drm3WN79fSGxx-lkwW7_5W799c7YnnW8qLPtn6vrjhhW5fZG4881YzG5W92dJ55760364W53hWC1800CbpW5_k4JH6w8vdgW8h-t9d915TKmVLR5P48Xbkv-W3p_tkC4W-pPtW8W7ky239X0hjW1-KNql2RrmVnVfYzdm7NKNDfW4dMTnx2rTcJNW6HBBtZ36-HMgW3dbQZS26DkckW7Fddyg1zSH1wW5pNLpl3njzjKW251Sv07k2gSTW4T3XTC90Pn9CW5thDFf1CH6YRW5MBf132x9StqW3xHz8w4jBsxb339-1
https://www.artsonia.com/parents/
mailto:Sabinehahn@bwls.net
https://www.dailydiscipline.com/e2t/tc/VVylGg5BTxyDW2S8Sfc27k1W1W1qZjFf4jg40TMyCDly9kDGQV7Wycr7CgYT0W4x9c5f4TqRH1W2bYBVm5jSdGrW11R6Jz4594BVN3g_JqNl0zlDVrmfgJ3fKBTHW2ByJZq6k1TqNW2q024z76GqCJW4wv4MW7bNSkJN1RxXgsQ5-DdW7MxMMt7c9qVLW1H-VrZ3ZjDFLW8vqRQ165X5lPW54shTY3M34rBW5Q5hF45GDVlSW1Wz04d4NBL3JW239VLc5Q3rMYW85KNJ13v2w4CW7fHhlG4YCgpTV1dQv182NnSZN6K0hcr8__6fW4zXK3z73yznzW8_zRPv8sH1YnN5p_ZWt95P_sW6cJvJh2J3-k6VypyD_1DjLt7W8lysQQ3bDhJnW17z9gj5GdMxmW6VvnB36hBnDLN5ChpY8PrC5WVnsB5B35FTpQW4vl3Ps8lgPF3W3JhX5f1JR32xN1fbvf0nblTNW4H2b1D6dlHqQW8LQv2S4Rh75vW5Xn-sd1rHGLxW40nN6g7B5KM6W7ntgcX7f8QGRW5P93Dd6jdNDxW7yy5jV12BM92W6B5sY-6Wg9XrW51l-bM871bnGF6LFtqfDBYbW61n0Q55ML6_mW8yhtqk6LRXfTW6m-Yg95RVx5hW7CXsPt2sc07sW3B8gBC7RV8QcW57sDYV7061PMW8L1tnn86TnsjVSC-Qs1mm3k8W68g2Mz2XV5PwW2kZ_jt8kyTYBW1GLxwF13w-HTW4fw0h05YJ62_W2Kk8B12QRy8zW2xj1Ms50-VPxVnR0jL4p3G1qW90mp4R4C5VCLW3FHMLx101FjrW96SK8_7Mv5W6W5K8nH47wdSBSW5f67Bc1TCwtYW2VCpQm4Y1wYPW45_3Qd4p-jCSW24x8hB7PwzGF37vk1
https://www.dailydiscipline.com/e2t/tc/VVylGg5BTxyDW2S8Sfc27k1W1W1qZjFf4jg40TMyCDly9kDGQV7Wycr7CgYT0W4x9c5f4TqRH1W2bYBVm5jSdGrW11R6Jz4594BVN3g_JqNl0zlDVrmfgJ3fKBTHW2ByJZq6k1TqNW2q024z76GqCJW4wv4MW7bNSkJN1RxXgsQ5-DdW7MxMMt7c9qVLW1H-VrZ3ZjDFLW8vqRQ165X5lPW54shTY3M34rBW5Q5hF45GDVlSW1Wz04d4NBL3JW239VLc5Q3rMYW85KNJ13v2w4CW7fHhlG4YCgpTV1dQv182NnSZN6K0hcr8__6fW4zXK3z73yznzW8_zRPv8sH1YnN5p_ZWt95P_sW6cJvJh2J3-k6VypyD_1DjLt7W8lysQQ3bDhJnW17z9gj5GdMxmW6VvnB36hBnDLN5ChpY8PrC5WVnsB5B35FTpQW4vl3Ps8lgPF3W3JhX5f1JR32xN1fbvf0nblTNW4H2b1D6dlHqQW8LQv2S4Rh75vW5Xn-sd1rHGLxW40nN6g7B5KM6W7ntgcX7f8QGRW5P93Dd6jdNDxW7yy5jV12BM92W6B5sY-6Wg9XrW51l-bM871bnGF6LFtqfDBYbW61n0Q55ML6_mW8yhtqk6LRXfTW6m-Yg95RVx5hW7CXsPt2sc07sW3B8gBC7RV8QcW57sDYV7061PMW8L1tnn86TnsjVSC-Qs1mm3k8W68g2Mz2XV5PwW2kZ_jt8kyTYBW1GLxwF13w-HTW4fw0h05YJ62_W2Kk8B12QRy8zW2xj1Ms50-VPxVnR0jL4p3G1qW90mp4R4C5VCLW3FHMLx101FjrW96SK8_7Mv5W6W5K8nH47wdSBSW5f67Bc1TCwtYW2VCpQm4Y1wYPW45_3Qd4p-jCSW24x8hB7PwzGF37vk1
https://www.dailydiscipline.com/e2t/tc/VVylGg5BTxyDW2S8Sfc27k1W1W1qZjFf4jg40TMyCDly9kDGQV7Wycr7CgYT0W4x9c5f4TqRH1W2bYBVm5jSdGrW11R6Jz4594BVN3g_JqNl0zlDVrmfgJ3fKBTHW2ByJZq6k1TqNW2q024z76GqCJW4wv4MW7bNSkJN1RxXgsQ5-DdW7MxMMt7c9qVLW1H-VrZ3ZjDFLW8vqRQ165X5lPW54shTY3M34rBW5Q5hF45GDVlSW1Wz04d4NBL3JW239VLc5Q3rMYW85KNJ13v2w4CW7fHhlG4YCgpTV1dQv182NnSZN6K0hcr8__6fW4zXK3z73yznzW8_zRPv8sH1YnN5p_ZWt95P_sW6cJvJh2J3-k6VypyD_1DjLt7W8lysQQ3bDhJnW17z9gj5GdMxmW6VvnB36hBnDLN5ChpY8PrC5WVnsB5B35FTpQW4vl3Ps8lgPF3W3JhX5f1JR32xN1fbvf0nblTNW4H2b1D6dlHqQW8LQv2S4Rh75vW5Xn-sd1rHGLxW40nN6g7B5KM6W7ntgcX7f8QGRW5P93Dd6jdNDxW7yy5jV12BM92W6B5sY-6Wg9XrW51l-bM871bnGF6LFtqfDBYbW61n0Q55ML6_mW8yhtqk6LRXfTW6m-Yg95RVx5hW7CXsPt2sc07sW3B8gBC7RV8QcW57sDYV7061PMW8L1tnn86TnsjVSC-Qs1mm3k8W68g2Mz2XV5PwW2kZ_jt8kyTYBW1GLxwF13w-HTW4fw0h05YJ62_W2Kk8B12QRy8zW2xj1Ms50-VPxVnR0jL4p3G1qW90mp4R4C5VCLW3FHMLx101FjrW96SK8_7Mv5W6W5K8nH47wdSBSW5f67Bc1TCwtYW2VCpQm4Y1wYPW45_3Qd4p-jCSW24x8hB7PwzGF37vk1

